
Act 63 of the 1989 Regular Session. 
 
     Act 63                                                          HB1332 
 
By: Representative Purdom 
 
 
 
       "AN ACT TO AMEND ACT 829 OF 1987 TO PROHIBIT IN CERTAIN AREAS 
       OF THE STATE THE POSSESSION OF LOADED CENTER-FIRE WEAPONS 
       EXCEPT SHOTGUNS AND EXCEPT IN RESIDENCES AND BUSINESSES; AND 
       FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  Section 1 of Act 829 of 1987 is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "SECTION 1.  It is unlawful to possess loaded center-fire weapons, other 
than shotguns, and other than in a residence or business of the owner, in the 
following areas: 
     (A)  Baxter County; that part bounded on the south by Highway 178, on the 
west and north by Bull Shoals Lake, and on the east by the Central Electric 
Power Corp. transmission line from Howard Creek to Highway 178; 
     (B)  Baxter County; that part of Bidwell Point lying south of the 
east-west road which crosses Highway 101 at the Presbyterian Church; 
     (C)  Benton County; that part of the Hobbs Estate north of State Highway 
12, west of Rambo Road and south and east of Van Hollow Creek and the Van 
Hollow Creek arm of Beaver Lake; 
     (D)  Benton County; all of Bella Vista Village; 
     (E)  Benton and Carroll Counties; that part bounded on the north by 
Highway 62, on the east by Highway 187 and Henry Hollow Creek and the south 
and west by Beaver Lake and the road from Beaver Dam north to Highway 62; 
     (F)  Benton County; that part bounded on the north by Beaver Lake, on the 
east by Beaver Lake, on the south by the Hobbs State Management Area boundary 
from the intersection of State Highway 12 eastward along the boundary to its 
intersection with the Van Hollow Creek arm of Beaver Lake; 
     (G)  Conway County; that part lying above the rimrock of Petit Jean 
Mountain; 
     (H)  Garland County; all of Hot Springs Village and Diamondhead; 
     (I)  Marion County; that part known as Bull Shoals Peninsula, bounded on 
the east and north by White River and Lake Bull Shoals, on the west by the 
Jimmie Creek arm of Lake Bull Shoals, on the south by the county roads running 
east and west from Fairview community; 
     (J)  Platted subdivisions located in unincorporated areas; 
     (K)  That part of Bidwell Point (Baxter County) lying west of Bennett's 
Bayou and north of the east-west road which crosses Highway 101 at the 
Presbyterian Church; 
     (L)  That part of Marion County bounded on the north, west and south by 
Bull Shoals Lake and on the east by County Roads 355 and 322 from their 
intersections with State Highway 202 to the points where they respectively 
dead end at arms of Bull Shoals Lake; 
     (M)  Marion County; the Yocham Bend Peninsula of Bull Shoals Lake bounded 
on the north and east by Bull Shoals Lake, on the west by Pine Mountain and 
Bull Shoals Lake, and on the south by County Road 30; and 
     (N)  These lands situated in Marion County known as the Frost Point 
Peninsula not inundated by the waters of Bull Shoals Lake, being more 
particularly described as follows: 



          Section Six, Township Twenty North, Range Fifteen West.  (Sec. 6 - 
T.20 N. - R. 15 W.), lying south of the White River channel; 
          Section one, Township Twenty North, Range Sixteen West, (Sec. l - 
T.20 N. - R.16 W.); 
          East Half of Section Two, Township Twenty North, Range Sixteen West, 
(E 1/2 Sec. 2 - T.20 N. - R. 16 W.); 
          North Half of the Northeast Quarter of Section Eleven, Township 
Twenty North, Range Sixteen West (N 1/2 - NE 1/4 Sec.11 - T.20 N. - R.16 W.)." 
 
     SECTION 2.  All provisions of this Act of a general and permanent nature 
are amendatory to the Arkansas Code of 1987 Annotated and the Arkansas Code 
Revision Commission shall incorporate the same in the Code. 
 
     SECTION 3.  All laws and parts of laws in conflict with this Act are 
hereby repealed. 
 
 
          APPROVED: February 16, 1989 
 
 
                                 _____________ 
 
 
 


